
 

 
OREGON DEPARTMENT OF STATE LANDS   |  775 SUMMER ST. NE SALEM, OR 97301   |   WWW.OREGON.GOV/DSL 

 

 
 

COVID-19 Information for Department of State Lands Customers 
Updated: June 04, 2020 
 
The Oregon Department of State Lands is following Governor Kate Brown’s direction to help slow the spread of 
coronavirus. Visit the Governor’s coronavirus website for information and resources.   
 
Staying at home as much as possible during this time will save lives. DSL has changed our business practices to support 
our staff and customers in staying home and staying healthy.   
 

What DSL Customers Need to Know 
 
DSL's offices in Salem and Bend are closed to the public. In-person services are being provided by appointment only. 
Walk-in services are no longer available. To reach us, you may call the Department of State Lands at (503)986-5200 
(Salem office) or (541)388-6112 (Bend office) or fill out our online contact form.  
 
South Slough Reserve is open with limited programming and access to facilities. Hiking and waterway trails are open to 
the public. Restrooms are open on the weekdays from 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. Visitors are asked to clean up after their dogs and 
themselves. The Visitor Center remains closed until further notice. Some community classes, events, and school 
programs are happening once more; however, we are not hosting events hosted by third parties at this time.  
 
You can access many DSL services online or by email and phone. Online services, such as searching for unclaimed 
property and filing new claims, are available. Certain applications for removal-fill and mitigation permits and waterway 
authorizations may now be submitted online. DSL staff are working and available by email and phone. Email is the best 
way to reach individual staff. View our staff directory. 
 
Always check the DSL website for current information. Any updates will be posted at  
www.oregon.gov/DSL 

https://coronavirus.oregon.gov/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/dsl/Pages/Comment.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/dsl/WW/Documents/2021_uploadinstructions.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/dsl/WW/Documents/uploadinstructions_waterwayauthorizations.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/dsl/WW/Documents/uploadinstructions_waterwayauthorizations.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/dsl/About/Pages/StaffDirectory.aspx
http://www.oregon.gov/DSL

